## HEMPSTEAD VILLAGE HALL.

Dear Hempstendians,

Continuing our programme of giving a facelift to the Village Hall. we have now ordered new curtains. To celebrate this, (and to pay for them!), the reorganised Social Committee have planned some activities which we hope will be of interest to all of you.

First on the list is the Maundy Thursday Coffee Morning, to be held in the Village Hall on Thursday March 27th. from 10-30a.m. to 12 noon. There will be an entrance charge of 10p.for adults, and 5p. for children. Coffee and soft drinks free. There will be a cake stall, bring and buy, raffles, some jumble, and with the children especially in mind, a bran tub, and childrens bring and buy. Also especially for children, 3 competitions?-

(1)Decorated hard boiled egg.

(2) Easter Bonnet.

(3) Easter Bunny.

. For those the children must make the entries themselves. Entries for the Rester Sunny Competition can be paintings, collages, or models out of any exterial. For this, as for the Decorated Egg, entries will be divided into 2 classes-under 7 years and 7 years and over Judging for all competitions will be at 11.15a.m.. Entries to be in by 112.5.

Donations and offers of help will be such appreciated, and should be

made to any of the following:-

Bridget Smith.	Rad . 493
Alison Sharp.	Rad . 374
Isabelle Joszaumo.	Rad . 324
Ann Luscombe.	Rad . 394
Josp Graham.	Rad.381
Margaret Drane.	Rad . 397
Lynne Byles	St. Samp. 20

Secondly, we are starting a weekly social evening on Thursdays for prople to meet and play table tennis, darts, dominous, etc. . Refreshments such as Coke and Cider will be available. The first social evening will be on Thursday April 24th., starting at 8p.m.. There will be an entry charge of 10p..

Thirdly there will be a dance on May 31st. Music to suit every taste will be provided by "Noel" who was a great success at the football dance last December. Tickets will be 75p., which will include refreshments, and a licence has been applied for.

We apologise for the non collection of waste paper. At present there is no demand for waste paper, but we are advised that the demand will pick up again soon. We therefore ask you to store your old newspapers, or, if you have no storage space, please contact one of the following:-

Rad . 493 Bridget Smith. Rad 374 Alison Sharp. Rad . 397 Margaret Drane

Don't forget, your hall is available for private functions, at reasonable charges, bookable through Mrs. Foster, Rad, 236

> Yours sincerely, The Social Committee.